## CASTLE ROCK TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION REGULAR MEETING JULY 28, 2003 8:00 P.M.

The Planning Commission of Castle Rock Township held their regular monthly meeting on July 28, 2003 at the Town Hall. Present were Jim Heiman Chair, Dave Nicolai Vice-Chair, Dave Kammueller and Bob Dubbels Planning Commission members, and Maralee Rother Secretary. Also present were Charlie Goodwater and Lloyd Stevens.

Jim Heiman Chair called the meeting to order at 8:00 p.m.

Lloyd Stevens, 1827 250<sup>th</sup> Street, had questions regarding the process of getting approval for moving a house onto his property. He was unhappy with the way the procedure went the last time he worked on this, and felt he was not getting proper response from the building inspector, Ron Wasmund.

The Planning Commission advised Mr. Stevens that if he wishes to pursue bringing in a house, he must complete a new application and start the procedure over again; his prior application will not apply. Mr. Stevens requests that communication be thru either himself or his wife at 651-460-6497, or Charlie Goodwater at 651-463-1046.

Dennis Hogan, 22305 Beaumont Avenue, Farmington, would like to excavate a pond for waterfowl at the above address. He has received a letter from David Holmen from Dakota County (attached), stating that they do not object to this project. **David Nicolai made a motion and Dave Kammueller seconded to accept the Wetland Review from Dakota County, and that no grading permit would be necessary**. **Motion carried 5 ayes.** 

Dave Nicolai made a motion and Bob Dubbels seconded to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 5 ayes.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Maralee Rother Secretary